# chnnl

## Psychosocial Risk Matrix

REFERENCES

#### References Key

	FINANCIAL	REPUTATIONAL	LEGAL/ COMPLIANCE	PEOPLE	ORGANISATIONAL	SAFETY
NEGLIGIBLE	Decreased Productivity	Minor Credibility damage	Mediation / legal	Poor health	Engagement- Decreased Productivity	Low level increase in physical and psych health & safety risk
	NZ 92 AU 34 INT 9	NZ 22 AU 13 INT 31	NZ 47 AU 6 INT 32 106 109	NZ 39 AU 121 INT 3 108	NZ 60 AU 110 123 INT 14	NZ 30 60 AU 114 INT 126
MINOR	Work stress claims	Medium credibility damage	Investigation costs	Physical Health & mental impairment	Presenteeism	Med level increase in physical and psych health & safety risk
	NZ 60 AU 17 116 INT 40	NZ 70 AU 10 INT 11 68	NZ 115 AU 76 INT 87	NZ 78 AU 102 INT 18 49	NZ 101 AU 43 INT 119	NZ 19 35 AU 55 INT 29 62
MODERATE	Workers comp ins levies	High credibility - resulting in customer and employee loss	QC/ formal inquiry cost	Psych injury (full recovery possible)	Absenteeism	High level increase in physical and psych health & safety risk
	NZ 86 AU 93 INT 12 21	NZ 89 AU 8 INT 11	NZ 20 AU 53 INT 69	NZ 73 AU 107 INT 29 67 105	NZ 38 AU 43 124 INT 28	NZ 54 AU 56 95 118 INT 58 62
MAJOR	Psych injury claim <\$400k	Media Inquiry / PR scandal	Fine >\$50k	Psych permanent injury (PTSD)	Staff Turnover	Deliberate harm to self or others (including Sabotage)
	NZ 63 74 AU 23 117 INT 16 75 77	NZ 7 24 AU 15 103 INT 25 83 85 91 97	NZ 125 AU 50 94 INT 81 96	NZ 100 104 111 116 AU 50 94 122 INT 52 65 99	NZ 98 AU 36 64 120 INT 48 72	NZ 42 AU 44 INT 51
CATASTROPHIC	Psych injury claim >\$400k	PR and public outcry	Director Prosecution	Suicidal	Mass staff walkout / Strike action	Homicidal (mass shooting, etc)
	NZ 61 AU 71 INT 33 82	NZ 113 AU 79 INT 4	NZ 27 45 AU 5 INT 46 88	NZ 26 37 AU 2 112 INT 80	NZ 127 AU 59 INT 57 66 83	NZ 84 AU 90 INT 1 41

- (1) ABC News. "Workplaces Are the Most Common Mass Shooting Sites, Data Shows." ABC News. Last modified April 11, 2023.\_https://abcnews.go.com/US/workplaces-common-mass-shooting-sitedata-shows/story?id=98502802.
- (2) Airs, Kevin. "EXCLUSIVE Worried Staff Boycott Suicide Tragedy Probe at Ernst & Young." Mail Online. Last modified May 11, 2023. https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-12070979/EY-Sydneysuicide-tragedy-Ernst-Young-review-Elizabeth-Broderick-boycotted-staff.html.
- (3) American Psychological Association. "How Stress Affects your Health." Https://www.apa.org. Last modified October 2022. https://www.apa.org/topics/stress.
- (4) "Amnesty International Has Toxic Working Culture, Report Finds." The Guardian. Last modified February 6, 2019. https://www.theguardian.com/world/2019/feb/06/amnesty-internationalhas- toxic-working-culture-report-finds.
- (5) Australian Government. "Changes to WHS Laws." Comcare. Last modified July 7, 2023. https://www.comcare.gov.au/safe-healthy-work/prevent-harm/changes-to-whs-laws.
- (6) Australian Government. "Work Health and Safety Amendment (Managing Psychosocial Risk and Other Measures) Regulations 2022." Federal Register of Legislation. Last modified December 15, 2022. https://www.legislation.gov.au/Details/F2023L00012.
- (7) "AUT Apologises to Academic for Mishandling Sexual Harassment Complaint Against Former Head Max Abbott." NZ Herald. Last modified August 25, 2022. https://www.nzherald.co.nz/nz/autapologises-to-academic-for-mishandling-harassment-complaint-against-former-pro-vicechancellor-max-abbott/HYMRTDDB7TE2OUGGDNPGDU6LFY/.
- (8) Awasthi, Shashwat, and Harish Sridharan. "Australia's James Hardie Fires CEO, Says His Conduct Risked Mass Walkout." Reuters. Last modified January 7, 2022. https://www.reuters.com/business/australias-james-hardie-fires-ceo-breaching-codeconduct- 2022-01-06/.
- (9) "Beware of Those Toxic Co-workers." Harvard Gazette. Last modified January 2, 2018. https://news.harvard.edu/gazette/story/2015/11/those-toxic-co-workers/.
- (10) Bourke, Keane. "FIFO sexual harassment report sparks sweeping changes by the WA government." ABC (Australian Broadcasting Corporation). Last modified September 21, 2022. https://www.abc.net.au/news/2022-09-21/fifo-sexual-harassment-report-sparks-sweepingchanges/101460738.
- (11) Bratt, Andrew, and Matthew E. McCarthy. "Your Employees Have Been Publicly Accused of Discrimination. Now What?" HR News for USA HR Professionals | HRD America. Last modified December 12, 2019. https://www.hcamag.com/ca/specialization/employment-law/youremployees-have-been-publicly-accused-of-discrimination-now-what/194688.



- (12) Brown, Sam. "Inflation Increases Cost of Workers' Compensation Claims Rancho Mesa Insurance Services, Inc." Rancho Mesa Insurance Services, Inc. Last modified January 31, 2023. https://www.ranchomesa.com/industry-news/inflation-increases-cost-of-workers-compclaims.
- (13) Bryant-Smith, Rose. "Why You Can't Afford to Ignore Bad Behaviour in the Workplace." Worklogic. Last modified January 29, 2020. https://www.worklogic.com.au/whistleblower-reportingservice/why-you-cant-afford-to-ignore-bad-behaviour-in-the-workplace/.
- (14) Bui, Tina, Rosey Zackula, Katelyn Dugan, and Elizabeth Ablah. "Workplace Stress and Productivity: A Cross-Sectional Study." PubMed Central (PMC). Last modified February 12, 2021. https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC7889069/.
- (15) Burke, Kelly. "Revealed: Multiple Allegations of Toxic Culture at Sony Music Australia As CEO Denis Handlin Leaves." The Guardian. Last modified June 21, 2021. https://www.theguardian.com/culture/2021/jun/21/sony-music-australia-allegations-toxicwork-culture.
- (16) Busby, Eleanor. "Yorkshire teacher wins £115,000 payout after being sacked over work-related stress." Yorkshire Post. Last modified April 6, 2023. https://www.yorkshirepost.co.uk/education/yorkshire-teacher-wins-ps115000-payout-afterbeing-sacked-over-work-related-stress-4092834.
- (17) Carroll, Annemaree, Kylee Forrest, Emma Sanders-O'Connor, Libby Flynn, Julie M. Bower, Samuel Fynes-Clinton, Ashley York, and Maryam Ziaei. "Teacher Stress and Burnout in Australia: Examining the Role of Intrapersonal and Environmental Factors." SpringerLink. Last modified February 25, 2022. https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/s11218-022-09686-7.
- (18) Cerullo, Megan. "Toxic Workplaces Can Harm Your Physical and Mental Health, Surgeon General Says." CBS News - Breaking News, 24/7 Live Streaming News & Top Stories. Last modified October 20, 2022. https://www.cbsnews.com/news/toxic-workplaces-are-bad-for-yourphysical-health-surgeon-general/.
- (19) Charlton, Samuel G., and Peter H. Bass. "Fatigue, work-rest cycles, and Psychomotor Performance of New Zealand Truck Drivers." University of Waikato. Last modified March 2001. https://researchcommons.waikato.ac.nz/bitstream/handle/10289/3432/Fatigue,workrest%20cycles.pdf?sequence=1.
- (20) Cleave, Louisa. "Bazley Police Inquiry Costs Taxpayer \$5m." NZ Herald. Last modified May 24, 2007. https://www.nzherald.co.nz/nz/bazley-police-inquiry-costs-taxpayer 5m/3XROE5VHWQMVCN7S3JN7GGT3DQ/.

#### chnnl

- (21) "Compensation costs for service workers increased 7.8 percent from March 2021 to March 2022." Ted: The Economics Daily. Last modified May 5, 2022. https://www.bls.gov/opub/ted/2022/compensation-costs-for-service-workers-increased-7-8percent-from-march-2021-to-march-2022.htm.
- (22) "Costly but Correctable: Bad Behaviour at Work, and What HR Can Do About It." HRNZ. Last modified September 2, 2018. https://hrnz.org.nz/news/article/costly-but-correctable-bad-behaviour-atwork-and-what-hr-can-do-about-it.
- (23) "Damages Awarded for Physical and Psychological Injury." WorkSafe.qld.gov.au. Last modified July 1, 2015. https://www.worksafe.qld.gov.au/resources/case-studies/common-law-claim-casestudies/damages-awarded-for-physical-and-psychological-injury.
- (24) Davenport, Kate. "Review into harassment and sexual harassment at AUT." AUT Top 1% of Universities World-wide. Last modified January 2021. https://www.aut.ac.nz/\_\_data/assets/pdf\_file/0008/486377/independent-review-report.pdf.
- (25) Dawood, Sarah. "Amazon's Worker Surveillance "leads to Extreme Stress and Anxiety"." New Statesman. Last modified February 13, 2023. https://www.newstatesman.com/spotlight/cybersecurity/2023/02/amazon-workers-staffsurveillance-extreme-stress-anxiety.
- (26) Dillane, Tom. "'Medals over Wellbeing': Damning Report After Olivia Podmore Death." NZ Herald. Last modified May 16, 2022. https://www.nzherald.co.nz/nz/olivia-podmore-death-damningcycling-nz-report-reveals-widespread-dysfunction-medals-prioritised-over athletes/CDSGKGRWKKES5DMGVPQINNGIVE/.
- (27) "The District Court of New Zealand." The District Court of New Zealand. Last modified March 13, 2019. https://www.districtcourts.govt.nz/all-judgments/2018-nzdc-6971-worksafe-nz-vmichael-vining-contracting-ltd/.
- (28) Dobson, Sarah. "Employee Burnout Reaches New High." HR News for USA HR Professionals | HRD America. Last modified February 17, 2023. https://www.hcamag.com/nz/specialisation/employeeengagement/employee-burnout-reaches-new-high/436817.
- (29) "Employee Mental Health and Burnout in Asia: A Time to Act." McKinsey & Company. Last modified August 18, 2022. https://www.mckinsey.com/featured-insights/future-of-asia/employeemental-health-and-burnout-in-asia-a-time-to-act.
- (30) "Employer's Duty to Protect the Mental Wellbeing of Employees." Lane Neave. Last modified October 13, 2021. https://www.laneneave.co.nz/news-events/employers-duty-to-protect-the-mentalwellbeing-of-employees/.

#### chnnl

- (31) Ennor, Jason, Co-founder, and CEO A. MyHR. "Bad Management and Poor Culture Can Ruin Your Business Reputation." MyHR. Last modified September 11, 2020. https://blog.myhr.works/bloghow-bad-management-and-poor-culture-can-ruin-your-businesss-reputation.
- (32) "Ensuring compliance with legislation on psychosocial risks." International Labour Organization. Accessed July 12, 2023. https://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---ed\_dialogue/--lab\_admin/documents/genericdocument/wcms\_856574.pdf.
- (33) "Five Biggest Sexual Harassment Cases." LegalZoom: Start a Business, Protect Your Family: LLC, Incorporate, Wills, Trademark, Legal Advice. Last modified May 12, 2023. https://www.legalzoom.com/articles/five-biggest-sexual-harassment-cases.
- (34) Gallup. "The 'Great Resignation' Is Really the 'Great Discontent'." Gallup.com. Last modified July 22, 2021. https://www.gallup.com/workplace/351545/great-resignation-really-greatdiscontent.aspx.
- (35) GANDER, P.H., A. MERRY, M.M. MILLAR, and J. WELLER. "Hours of Work and Fatigue-Related Error: A Survey of New Zealand Anaesthetists." Last modified 2000. https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/pdf/10.1177/0310057X0002800209.
- (36) Going Concern News Desk. "Turnover at EY Australia Was Significantly Higher Than Competitors' Turnover Last Year." Going Concern. Last modified April 7, 2023. https://www.goingconcern.com/ey-australia-high-turnover/.
- (37) "Grieving Mother: 'Bullying Erodes ... Confidence, It Kills Them'." NZ Herald. Last modified May 30, 2018. https://www.nzherald.co.nz/nz/bullying-abuse-and-suicide-at-tauranga-hospital-rnzinvestigation-reveals/7WSKDGW6OUJTK3TCJLRTJHW34U/.
- (38) Hall, Carmen. "Workplace No Shows on Rise: Business Owners 'stressed and Frustrated'." NZ Herald. Last modified October 2, 2021. https://www.nzherald.co.nz/bay-of-plentytimes/news/stressed-out-and-overworked-absenteeism-hits-business bottomline/6BT65HZFGPZLTHWNFT2DHEBZ44/.
- (39) Health and Safety Association New Zealand. "Managing mental health and wellbeing in the workplace." HASANZ | Health and Safety Association of New Zealand. Last modified July 27, 2021. https://www.hasanz.org.nz/site\_files/11371/upload\_files/HASANZMentallyHealthy Roadshow2021Presentations.pdf?dl=1.
- (40) Heckman, William. "What Is The True Cost Of Work-Related Stress?" The American Institute of Stress. Last modified April 20, 2022. https://www.stress.org/what-is-the-true-cost-of-work-' related-stress.
- (41) History.com Editors. "Triangle Shirtwaist Factory Fire." HISTORY. Last modified December 2, 2009. https://www.history.com/topics/early-20th-century-us/triangle-shirtwaist-fire.



- (42) Horwood, Alison. "Workplace Saboteurs Seek Sweet, Expensive Revenge." NZ Herald. Last modified May 14, 2002. https://www.nzherald.co.nz/nz/workplace-saboteurs-seek-sweet-expensiverevenge/C3NNTREFV7MASIXYMFDX445DCM/.
- (43) Howard, Kerry. "How to Do Something About the 12 Million Days a Year Aussie Workplaces Lose to Poor Mental Health." SmartCompany. Last modified March 21, 2023. https://www.smartcompany.com.au/people-human-resources/wellbeing/12-million-daysyear-workplaces-lose-poor-mental-health/.
- (44) HR.com Limited. "Workplace Sabotage: The Silent Assailant." HR.com Maximizing Human Potential. Last modified July 23, 2001. https://www.hr.com/en/communities/labor\_relations/workplacesabotage-the-silent-assailant\_eacwqsny.html.
- (45) Hurley, Sam. "'Systemic Failure': Ports of Auckland Fined \$540,000 After Worker's Death." NZ Herald. Last modified December 4, 2020. https://www.nzherald.co.nz/business/ports-ofauckland-fined-540000-after-workers-death-in-crane-accident/ D3JNAPTYTQ3PZ7OPRLLOUHITU4/.
- (46) Isaac, Anna. "Revealed: New Claims of Sexual Misconduct and 'toxic Culture' at CBI." The Guardian. Last modified April 3, 2023. https://www.theguardian.com/business/2023/apr/03/revealednew-claims-of-sexual-misconduct-and-toxic-culture-at-cbi.
- (47) "ISO 45003 | Management of Psychosocial Risk." Standards, Training, Testing, Assessment and Certification | BSI. Accessed July 12, 2023. https://www.bsigroup.com/en-NZ/iso-45003/.
- (48) Kachi, Yuko, Akiomi Inoue, Hisashi Eguchi, Norito Kawakami, Akihito Shimazu, and Akizumi Tsutsumi. "Occupational Stress and the Risk of Turnover: a Large Prospective Cohort Study of Employees in Japan." BioMed Central. Last modified February 4, 2020. https://bmcpublichealth.biomedcentral.com/articles/10.1186/s12889-020-8289-5.
- (49) Keller, Abiola, Kristin Litzelman, Lauren E. Wisk, Torsheika Maddox, Erika Rose Cheng, Paul D. Creswell, and Whitney P. Witt. "Does the Perception That Stress Affects Health Matter? The Association with Health and Mortality." PubMed Central (PMC). Last modified December 26, ' 2011. https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC3374921/.
- (50) Kelsey-Sugg, Anna, and Damien Carrick. "Zagi Kozarov Sued After Her Confronting Job Gave Her PTSD. Her Case is Groundbreaking for Those Who Do Stressful Work." ABC (Australian Broadcasting Corporation). Last modified May 24, 2022. https://www.abc.net.au/news/2022-05-25/zagi-kozarov-psychiatric-injury-at-work-law-report/101081728.
- (51) King, Tania L., George Disney, Georgina Sutherland, Anne Kavanagh, Matthew J. Spittal, and Koen Simons. "Associations between workers' compensation and self-harm: a retrospective caseseries study of hospital admissions data." The Lancet Regional Health. Last modified October 10, 2012. https://www.thelancet.com/journals/lanwpc/article/PIIS2666-6065(22)00229-2/fulltext.



- (52) Knight, Kyle, and Kanae Doi. "Japanese Trans Woman Wins Workplace Harassment Case." Human Rights Watch. Last modified November 29, 2022. https://www.hrw.org/news/2022/11/29/ Japanese-trans-woman-wins-workplace-harassment-case.
- (53) "Leveson Inquiry 'will Cost Almost £6m'." The Guardian. Last modified June 21, 2012. https://www.theguardian.com/media/2012/jun/21/leveson-inquiry-cost-almost-6m
- (54) Lilley, Rebbecca, Brett Maclennan, Bronwen M. McNoe, Gabrielle Davie, Simon Horsburgh, and Tim Driscoll. "Decade of Fatal Injuries in Workers in New Zealand: Insights from a Comprehensive National Observational Study." PubMed Central (PMC). Last modified March 24, 2020. https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC8005803/.
- (55) "The Link Between Workplace Stressors and Physical Injury: Summary Report." Centre for Work Health and Safety. Last modified November 15, 2021. https://www.centreforwhs.nsw.gov.au/Projects/the-link-between-workplace-stressors-andphysical-injury/summary-report-the-link-between-workplace-stressors-and-physical-injury.
- (56) "The Link Between Workplace Stressors and Physical Injury." Centre for Work Health and Safety. Last modified March 2, 2023. https://www.centreforwhs.nsw.gov.au/Projects/the-linkbetween-workplace-stressors-and-physical-injury.
- (57) MacDonald, Keza. "Riot Games Employees Walk out over Workplace Harassment Lawsuits." The Guardian. Last modified May 7, 2019. https://www.theguardian.com/games/2019/may/07/riotgames-employees-walk-out-over-workplace-harassment-lawsuits.
- (58) Mann, J Bryan, Kirk R. Bryant, Brick Johnstone, Patrick A. Ivey, and Stephen P. Sayers. "Effect of Physical and Academic Stress on Illness and Injury in Division 1 College Football Players." PubMed. Last modified January 2016. https://pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/26049791/
- (59) McCarthy, John. "The Big Quit: Employers Warned of Mass Walkout of Workers." InQueensland. Last modified January 5, 2022. https://inqld.com.au/business/2022/01/05/the-big-quit-employerswarned-of-mass-walkout-of-workers/.
- (60) Mental Health Foundation. "Statistics on Mental Health and Wellbeing in New Zealand Workplaces." Mental Health Foundation. Last modified June 2023. https://mentalhealth.org.nz/workplaces/statistics-on-mental-health-and-wellbeing-in-new-zealand-workplaces.
- (61) "Mental Injury Assessments for ACC." ACC. Accessed July 13, 2023. https://www.acc.co.nz/assets/provider/edb599d6ad/mental-injury-assessment-guide.pdf.
- (62) Middlemiss, Nicola. "Canadians Report Sky-rocketing Stress Levels." HR News for USA HR Professionals | HRD America. Last modified February 3, 2017. https://www.hcamag.com/ca/specialization/mental-health/canadians-report-sky-rocketingstress-levels/128629.

- (63) Miller, J. M. "Compensation for Mental Trauma Injuries in New Zealand." AJDTS. Accessed July 12, 2023. https://trauma.massey.ac.nz/issues/1998-3/miller1.htm.
- (64) MOULLAKIS, JOYCE. "Illion culture 'sucks life out of workers': internal report." The Australian Business Review. Last modified October 19, 2021. https://www.theaustralian.com.au/business/financial-services/illion-culture-sucks-life-out-ofworkers-internal-report/news-story/d408a827badd1ee0272e0e9e02f372c9.
- (65) Nast, Condé. "Meta's Gruesome Content Broke Him. Now He Wants It to Pay." WIRED. Last modified February 6, 2023. https://www.wired.com/story/meta-kenya-lawsuit-outsourcing-contentmoderation/.
- (66) News Corp Australia Network. "Google protests: Employees stage worldwide walkout." News.com.au. Last modified November 2, 2018. https://www.news.com.au/technology/online/google-protests-employees-stage-worldwidewalkout/news-story/41013168dd487eac2c047a480bdf98ba.
- (67) Newton, Casey. "The Secret Lives of Facebook Moderators in America." The Verge. Last modified February 25, 2019. https://www.theverge.com/2019/2/25/18229714/cognizant-facebookcontent-moderator-interviews-trauma-working-conditions-arizona.
- (68) Niven, Karen, and Colm Healy. "When Tough Performance Goals Lead to Cheating." Harvard Business Review. Last modified September 8, 2016. https://hbr.org/2016/09/when-tough-performancegoals-lead-to-cheating.
- (69) "No 10 Spending £130,000 of Public Money Scrutinising Partygate Inquiry." The Guardian. Last modified September 2, 2022. https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2022/sep/02/excommons-standards-chief-chris-bryant-hits-out-over-partygate-legal-advice-reports.
- (70) "Non-disparagement Clauses: Keep Quiet and Carry on." Lane Neave. Last modified May 29, 2023. https://www.laneneave.co.nz/news-events/non-disparagement-clauses-keep-quiet-andcarry-on/.
- (71) "NSW Public Servant Awarded over \$400,000 Under Common Law Proceedings After Sustaining a Psychological Injury During the Course of Her Employment." Gerard Malouf & Partners. Last modified January 15, 2018. https://www.gerardmaloufpartners.com.au/publications/nswpublic-servant-awarded-over-400000-under-common-law-proceedings-after-sustaining-apsychological-injury-during-the-course-of-her-employment/.
- (72) O'Sullivan, Isobel. "Amazon's Staff Turnover Is Costing a Quarter of Its Profits." Tech.co. Last modified October 18, 2022. https://tech.co/news/amazon-staff-turnover-costing-quarter-profits.



- (73) Owen, Catrin. "Lawyers Experiencing Burnout, Stress and Anxiety As Workload Increases Survey." Stuff. Last modified April 23, 2021. https://www.stuff.co.nz/national/health/124936191/lawyers-experiencing-burnout-stressand-anxiety-as-workload-increases--survey.
- (74) Page, Jessica. "Eyewatering St John Compensation Bill Sparks Major Concern." The West Australian. Last modified April 14, 2023. https://thewest.com.au/news/public-health/st-johncompensation-bill-reveals-12-cases-of-psychological-injuries-cost-over-1-million-c-10347970.
- (75) Picchi, Aimee. "Black Gym Employee Says She Was Fired After Calling out Racism. A Jury Awarded Her \$11.3 Million." CBS News - Breaking News, 24/7 Live Streaming News & Top Stories. Last modified May 26, 2023. https://www.cbsnews.com/news/equinox-racism-lawsuit-robynneurope-11-3-million-award/.
- (76) "Poor Psychosocial Safety Climates Cost Employers \$6 Billion." Australian Institute of Health & Safety. Last modified December 6, 2016. https://www.aihs.org.au/news-andpublications/news/poor-psychosocial-safety-climates-cost-employers-6-billion.
- (77) "Psychological Injury Claims How Much Compensation Could I Claim?" AccidentClaimsAdvice.org.uk. Last modified October 18, 2022. https://www.accidentclaimsadvice.org.uk/psychological-injury-compensation-claims/.
- (78) Quinlivan, Mark. "Significant Consequences' Caused to Mental Health when Employers Ignore Workplace Bullying." Newshub. Last modified June 16, 2020. https://www.newshub.co.nz/home/new-zealand/2020/06/significant-consequences-causedto-mental-health-when-employers-ignore-workplace-bullying.html.
- (79) RATNAYAKE, ASANKA. "Exclusive: Toxic Culture Has Plunged the Bureau of Meteorology into Chaos." The Saturday Paper. Last modified October 25, 2022. https://www.thesaturdaypaper.com.au/news/politics/2022/10/22/exclusive-toxic-culturehas-plunged-the-bureau-meteorology-chaos#hrd.
- (80) Rice-Oxley, Mark. "Why Do So Many Construction Workers Kill Themselves?" The Guardian. Last modified August 13, 2019. https://www.theguardian.com/society/2019/aug/13/why-do-somany-construction-workers-kill-themselves.
- (81) Ridley, Kristin. "Ex Commerzbank Female Banker Seeks \$707,000 over Discrimination, Harassment." Reuters. Last modified January 16, 2023. https://www.reuters.com/business/finance/excommerzbank-female-banker-seeks-707000-over-discrimination-harassment-2023-01-16/.
- (82) Roush, Ty. "Activision Blizzard Will Pay SEC \$35 Million To Settle Claims." Forbes. Last modified February 3, 2023. https://www.forbes.com/sites/tylerroush/2023/02/03/activision-blizzardwill-pay-sec-35-million-to-settle-claims-over-its-workplace-misconduct-disclosures/? sh=68586ac8642d.



- (83) Sainato, Michael. "'I'm Not a Robot': Amazon Workers Condemn Unsafe, Grueling Conditions at Warehouse." The Guardian. Last modified February 5, 2020. https://www.theguardian.com/ technology/2020/feb/05/amazon-workers-protest-unsafe-grueling-conditions-warehouse.
- (84) Scott, Matthew. "A Solemn Day in a Shaken City." Newsroom. Last modified 21, 2023. https://www.newsroom.co.nz/they-will-not-be-coming-home-tonight-auckland-shootingbreaks-early-morning-peace.
- (85) Segal, Edward. "Amazon Responds To Release Of Leaked Documents Showing 150% Annual Employee Turnover." Forbes. Last modified October 24, 2022. https://www.forbes.com/sites/ edwardsegal/2022/10/24/amazon-responds-to-release-of-leaked-documents-showing-150annual-employee-turnover/?sh=56e430241d0b.
- (86) Sepuloni, Hon Carmel. "ACC Levy Changes to Ensure Financial Sustainability." The Beehive. Last modified December 10, 2021. https://www.beehive.govt.nz/release/acc-levy-changes-ensurefinancial-sustainability.
- (87) "Sexual harassment in the world of work." International Labour Organization. Accessed July 12, 2023. https://www.ilo.org/wcmsp5/groups/public/---dgreports/--gender/documents/ briefingnote/wcms\_738115.pdf.
- (88) "She's 26, and Brought Down Uber's C.E.O. What's Next? (Published 2017)." The New York Times -Breaking News, US News, World News and Videos. Last modified October 22, 2017. https://www.nytimes.com/2017/10/21/style/susan-fowler-uber.html.
- (89) "Simon Henry's DGL Delists from NZX After Nadia Lim Comments." 1 News. Last modified May 27, 2022. https://www.1news.co.nz/2022/05/27/simon-henrys-dgl-delists-from-nzx-after-nadialim-comments/.
- (90) Skatssoon, Judy. "Council Sacked After Murder of Manager." Government News. Last modified March 16, 2023. https://www.governmentnews.com.au/council-sacked-after-murder-ofmanager/.
- (91) Streitfeld, David, and Jodi Kantor. "Inside Amazon: Wrestling Big Ideas in a Bruising Workplace (Published 2015)." The New York Times - Breaking News, US News, World News and Videos. Last modified September 23, 2021. https://www.nytimes.com/2015/08/16/technology/insideamazon-wrestling-big-ideas-in-a-bruising-workplace.html.
- (92) "Stress Leave Entitlements | Workplace Mental Health | Employsure Guide NZ." Employsure NZ. Last modified July 12, 2022. https://employsure.co.nz/guides/annual-leave-and-other-leave/stressleave/.

- (93) "Summary of Workers' Compensation Scheme Developments in Australia and New Zealand 2022." Safework Australia. Last modified 2022. https://www.safeworkaustralia.gov.au/sites/default files/202304/summary\_of\_workers\_compensation\_arrangements\_in\_australia\_and\_new\_ zealand\_2022\_report.pdf.
- (94) Tamaray, Paulinet. "Court Holds Employer Liable for \$1 Million Due to Psychiatric Injury." HR News for USA HR Professionals | HRD America. Last modified December 15, 2021. https://www.hcamag.com/au/specialisation/employment-law/court-holds-employer-liable-for-1-million-due-to-psychiatric-injury/320104.
- (95) Tamaray, Paulinet. "Supreme Court Favours Employee in Million-dollar Lawsuit over 'work-induced Fatigue'." HR News & Analysis, Human Resource Management | HRD Canada. Last modified July 4, 2022. https://www.hcamag.com/au/specialisation/employment-law/supreme-courtfavours-employee-in-million-dollar-lawsuit-over-work-induced-fatigue/411891.
- (96) Taylor, Chloe. "Banker Wins \$370,000 After Judge Rules She Was Denied a Promotion for Being a Woman." Fortune. Last modified March 22, 2023. https://fortune.com/2023/03/22/femalebanker-promotion-discrimination-commerzbank-sexism/.
- (97) "Tesla Factory Workers Reveal Pain, Injury and Stress: 'Everything Feels Like the Future but Us'." The Guardian. Last modified February 7, 2018. https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2017/may/18/tesla-workers-factory-conditionselon-musk.
- (98) Tibshraeny, Jenée. "Reserve Bank Staff Turnover Hits Record." NZ Herald. Last modified October 12, ' 2022. https://www.nzherald.co.nz/business/beyond-maximum-sustainable-employmentreserve-bank-staff-turnover-hits-record-22/DH55C3KRKL3BUQBT6CQGE2625Q/.
- (99) "TikTok Moderator Sues over 'psychological Trauma'." BBC News. Last modified December 29, 2021. https://www.bbc.com/news/technology-59819664.
- (100) Tilo, Dexter. "ACC Ordered to Pay for Staff's Mental Injuries." HR News for USA HR Professionals | HRD America. Last modified July 7, 2022. https://www.hcamag.com/nz/specialisation/employment-law/acc-ordered-to-pay-for-staffsmental-injuries/412402.
- (101) Tilo, Dexter. "Presenteeism on the Rise: One in Two Kiwis Go to Work Despite Feeling Sick." HR News for USA HR Professionals | HRD America. Last modified June 20, 2023. https://www.hcamag.com/nz/specialisation/benefits/presenteeism-on-the-rise-one-in-twokiwis-go-to-work-despite-feeling-sick/449929.
- (102) "Toxic Corporate Workplace Culture Could Be Linked to Australia's Spiral into Depression." University of South Australia. Last modified December 4, 2019. https://www.unisa.edu.au/media-centre/Releases/2019/toxic-corporate-workplace-culturecould-be-linked-to--australias-spiral-into-depression/.

- (103) Trinh, Katrina. "Former Sydney Ernst & Young workers speak out about toxic culture and racism." News.com.au. Last modified September 23, 2022. https://www.news.com.au/finance/work/atwork/former-sydney-ernst-young-workers-speak-out-about-toxic-culture-and-racism/newsstory/851921b119d9de5c992fb7eab5d19ace.
- (104) Twaddle, Andrea. "Workplace Bullying Leads to ACC Compensation Payment for Work-related Mental Harm." DTI Lawyers. Last modified July 29, 2022. https://www.dtilawyers.co.nz/newsitem/workplace-bullying-leads-to-acc-compensation-payment-for-work-related-mentalharm.
- (105) "UK Policing: Psychological Damage Among Officers Heightened by Bad Working Conditions." University of Cambridge. Last modified October 19, 2022. https://www.cam.ac.uk/research/news/uk-policing-psychological-damage-among-officersheightened-by-bad-working-conditions.
- (106) University of Nottingham. "Guidance on the management of psychosocial risks in the workplace." Pinnacle Enterprises Canada Healthcare Safety Info-eLink™. Last modified 2011. https://mtpinnacle.com/pdfs/Guidance-on-the-management-of-psychosocial-risks-in-theworkplace-1.pdf.
- (107) University of South Australia. "Toxic Workplaces Increase Risk of Depression by 300%." EurekAlert!. Last modified June 23, 2021. https://www.eurekalert.org/news-releases/708076.
- (108) US National Institutes of Health. "How Does Bullying Affect Health and Well-being?" Https://www.nichd.nih.gov/. Last modified January 31, 2017. https://www.nichd.nih.gov/health/topics/bullying/conditioninfo/health.
- (109) Vickers, Joe. "Psychological Health and Safety | Psychosocial Risks at Work." Human Focus. Last modified June 1, 2023. https://humanfocus.co.uk/blog/psychological-health-and-safety/.
- (110) Victorian Health Promotion Foundation. "Reducing stress in the workplace." VicHealth. Last modified March 2012. https://www.vichealth.vic.gov.au/sites/default/files/VH\_Reducing\_workplace \_stress\_16.pdf.
- (111) Walters, Laura. "Systemic Change to Address Workplace Bullying." Newsroom. Accessed July 12, 2023. https://www.newsroom.co.nz/systemic-change-to-address-workplace-bullying.
- (112) Wang, Jessica. "'Racism': Inside EY Auditor's Work Nightmare." NZ Herald. Last modified September 6, 2022. https://www.nzherald.co.nz/business/ey-australia-death-friend-says-aishwaryavenkatachalam-complained-of-bullying-racism-beforedeath /724NOGX3NHBSQLSDDMF6CPZYP4/.
- (113) Wells, Imogen. "Explainer: Unravelling the Russell McVeagh Scandal." 1 News. Last modified May 20, 2021. https://www.1news.co.nz/2021/05/20/explainer-unravelling-the-russell-mcveaghscandal/.



- (114) White, Louis. "How to Assess Psychosocial Hazards." HR News for USA HR Professionals | HRD America. Last modified January 12, 2023. https://www.hcamag.com/au/specialisation/ employment-law/how-to-assess-psychosocial-hazards/432740.
- (115) Whittam, Jack Christopher. "MIND OVER MATTER: A CASE FOR REFORMING NEW ZEALAND'S ACCIDENT COMPENSATION LAW CONCERNING WORK-RELATED PSYCHOLOGICAL INJURY." New Zealand Legal Information Institute (NZLII). Last modified 2021. https://www.nzlii.org/nz/journals/CanterLawRw//2021/5.pdf.
- (116) Williams, Amy. "ACC Told to Pay Up After Bullying of Ex-employee Leads to Depression." RNZ. Last modified July 6, 2022. https://www.rnz.co.nz/news/national/470421/acc-told-to-pay-upafter-bullying-of-ex-employee-leads-to-depression.
- (117) Willis, Olivia. "Junior Doctors Say They're Burnt out and Underpaid. Now They're Taking Legal Action." ABC (Australian Broadcasting Corporation). Last modified March 16, 2023. https://www.abc.net.au/news/health/2023-03-16/junior-doctors-pursue-multiple-classactions-work-overtime-free/102067518.
- (118) Wilson, Jim. "Claims from Workplace Violence Increase by 25 Per Cent." HR News for USA HR Professionals | HRD America. Last modified April 3, 2023. https://www.hcamag.com/ca/specialization/workplace-health-and-safety/claims-fromworkplace-violence-increase-by-25-per-cent/441601.
- (119) Wilson, Jim. "Health-related Absences and Presenteeism Add Up." HR News for Canada's HR Leaders | Canadian HR Reporter. Last modified March 29, 2022. https://www.hrreporter.com/news/hrnews/health-related-absences-and-presenteeism-add-up/365311.
- (120) Wootton, Hannah. "Deloitte Calls Crisis Meeting, Blames Staff Turnover for Poor Audit Results." Australian Financial Review. Last modified October 25, 2022. https://www.afr.com/companies/professional-services/deloitte-calls-crisis-meeting-blamesstaff-turnover-for-poor-audit-results-20221025-p5bsn8.
- (121) "Work and Your Health." Better Health Channel Better Health Channel. Last modified October 31, 2012. https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/health/living/work-and-your-health.
- (122) Workcover Queensland. "High Court Mental Injury Ruling Reaffirms Employer Duty of Care." WorkSafe.qld.gov.au. Last modified June 23, 2022. https://www.worksafe.qld.gov.au/newsand-events/news/2022/high-court-mental-injury-ruling-reaffirms-employer-duty-of-care.
- (123) "Workplace Stress Employsure." Employsure AU. Last modified October 12, 2022. https://employsure.com.au/guides/workplace-health-and-safety/workplace-stress/.

- (124) "Work-related Stress." Better Health Channel Better Health Channel. Accessed July 12, 2023. https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/health/living/work-related-stress.
- (125) "WORKSAFE NEW ZEALAND Prosecutor v ICEPAK NEW ZEALAND LIMITED Defendant." WorkSafe. Last modified January 26, 2023. https://www.worksafe.govt.nz/dmsdocument/57309worksafe-new-zealand-v-icepak-new-zealand-limited/latest.
- (126) World Health Organisation. "Mental Health at Work." World Health Organization (WHO). Last modified September 28, 2022. https://www.who.int/news-room/fact-sheets/detail/mentalhealth-at-work.
- (127) WSWS Health Care Workers Newsletter. "Expand the Kaiser Mental Health Workers Strike! Demand Strike Pay! Fight for Staffing and Patients!" World Socialist Web Site. Last modified August 26, 2022. https://www.wsws.org/en/articles/2022/08/26/kais-a26.html.

CHNNL LIMITED - AUGUST 2023